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Berlin, 11 November 2014 

Dear Ms Voßhoff,  

Thank you for your letter of August 28, 2014 to Federal Minister Heiko Maas addressing the 

matter of data protection at the European Patent Office (EPOffice). The Minister has asked me 

to reply to you. 

Data protection is an extremely important issue for the Federal Ministry of Justice and 

Consumer Protection (BMJV). The BMJV is committed to high data protection standards and 

their constant further development on many levels. This applies not only to the further 

development of national law, but also to the development and adaptation of high data 

protection standards and best practices in the international arena. Close cooperation with 

international organizations is particularly important in this regard. 

The European Patent Organisation (EPOrg) is an international organisation to which the 

contracting states have granted autonomy to regulate its internal relations. The European 

Patent Office is one of its organs. I therefore share your assessment that the EPOffice is not 

subject to German data protection supervision. This follows from the data protection provisions 

you mentioned, but above all from the special character and the position under international 

law of the EPOrg as an international organization. 



TRANSLATION 

In the context of a service and employment relationship, the EPO has adopted regulations on 

the protection of personal data which are aligned to EU law. A data protection supervisory 

authority has been set up at the EPO; according to its internal regulations, this authority acts 

independently. My impression is that the EPO attaches great importance to a high standard of 

data protection as an element of "good governance", and in this respect it is also in contact 

with the European Data Protection Supervisor, despite the fact that - as you rightly point out - it 

is not subject to its formal supervision because it is not an EU institution.  

Your proposal to establish independent data protection supervision of the EPOffice by an 

external body, such as the European Data Protection Supervisor, could not be pursued 

unilaterally by a contracting state vis-à-vis the EPOffice. Germany, as the host state, also has to 

go through the EPO bodies and is in this respect only one of 38 contracting states. Furthermore, 

the proposal affects institutional questions of the EPOrg which are regulated in a multilateral 

treaty, the European Patent Convention (EPC). The revision of the EPC to which you refer would 

require a diplomatic conference of all contracting states, i.e. a time-consuming procedure by 

means of which changes cannot be implemented in the short term. 

Please be assured that the BMJV will continue to work within the framework of the EPOrg to 

ensure that high data protection standards and an independent data protection structure are 

maintained and further developed.   

Yours sincerely 

Dr Stefanie Hubig 

 

 


